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Minutes of the Landsker Pastorate Elders meeting held on 9th February 2021 via Zoom
1. Welcome and Apologies

Martin welcomed everyone to the meeting and we joined in prayer together.  Two proposed new Elders were also welcomed.
Apologies were received from the following Elders:  John Morgans, Judith Doncaster, Margaret Kennard.

Present at the on-line meeting were:- Rev Martin Spain, Christine Williams, Denzil Jeremy, Sian & Geraint Lewis, Ian Hooper, Kate Wolsey, Patricia Darley, Maureen Canton, Byron Williams, Shirley Watts, Colin & Doris Thomas, Joyce Roberts, Shirley Williams, Valerie Swales, John & Peggy Morgan, Pam Rees, Kathleen Cole, Sue Murfin, Betty & Walter Roch.

2. Remembrance

Martin asked us to remember Nigel Williams and family, Malcolm Kennard and family and Rose Hamilton and family in our prayers and the meeting observed a moment of silence.

3. Previous minutes/summary of informal meetings
The minutes of the meeting held on 13th October 2020 and circulated to all Elders were proposed by Maureen Canton and seconded by Geraint Lewis for approval.  This was agreed by all present and they will be signed as a true record by the minister.
There have been two informal meetings on 17th November and 8th December and both informal meetings dealt with suggestions for Christmas.  The minutes of these meetings were approved. 

The ‘matters arising’ come from the 13th October meeting.

4. Matters arising

· Wifi connections – Martin informed the meeting that no progress had been made because there had been no further contact with the supplier.  It was agreed that Martin would investigate whether there were grants still available from Welsh Government for this sort of work.  A copy of a grant application form would be made available for discussion.
· Contacting vulnerable members – this was a reminder because of the continuation of the lockdown situation.  It was suggested that we continue to ‘phone a friend’.
· Portable communion set – there were no spare sets available in churches.  It was proposed by Christine and seconded by Maureen that a portable communion set be purchased.  This was agreed.  Martin to purchase on behalf of the Pastorate.
· Second instalment of Covid support grant – all chapels confirmed that this had been received.
· Appointment of more Elders – Martin informed the meeting that some churches had responded to this request and new Elders had been proposed.  The URC have suggested that an on-line Order of Service could be used and this would be the most likely method of induction.  New Elders would be inducted in the next couple of months.  
5. Declaration of any other business

There was no declaration of major business at this point.

6. Treasurer’s Report
Maureen reported a steady balance on the Pastorate Account.  
· Quota – the suggestion had been made by Synod to increase the quota but Maureen had argued successfully that this should not happen for this financial year and that had been agreed.

· Manse – Maureen welcomed the steady income from the tenants of the Manse.  There had been a bill for a new boiler part in December.  The drive had been repaired at no cost to the Pastorate. The meeting thanked Roger for this work.  The Manse insurance was due for renewal shortly and it was agreed that Maureen would liaise with Judith over the best way forward (depending on any changes to the building).
· Payments to Synod following Martin’s departure – Maureen had queried this with Chis Atherton and had been informed that there would be no reduction.  The meeting disagreed with this response based on past experience and it was agreed to write for formal clarification.  Maureen and Christine to liaise over the wording of a letter.

· Membership/adherent numbers – Maureen asked that all chapels inform her of the numbers on their annual return as soon as possible.

            There are some outstanding bills to be paid from the account but the balance on 31st 

            December 2020 stands at £12,181.28.

            The meeting thanked Maureen for her hard work on their behalf.

7. Pastorate Manse 

Christine read the following report from Judith – ‘The letting agents have not carried out an inspection to date due to Covid and the regulations which are currently in place.  Preseli Lettings intend to carry out a virtual inspection in the near future but the final details are yet to be decided.  There was a call-out in December because the tenants had no heating or hot water.  The plumber who was called replaced a pump in the boiler at a cost of £186.50.  This amount will automatically be deducted from the rent.  The tenants are excellent and the rental is progressing well.’
The meeting thanked Judith for her continued hard work.
8. Review of Local Mission and Ministry
It was agreed that:-
· A Call Group made up of Elders and proposed new Elders would meet on Tuesday 9th March 2021 at 7.30pm.

· Martin would distribute the Pastorate Profiles from his ‘Call’ before this meeting.
· All churches would work on their profiles with a view to having the full profile available as soon as possible.

· The Secretary would circulate the pro-forma to all churches and co-ordinate the responses from the individual churches.

· Martin to leave the Pastorate on 1st June 2021, there was some discussion about moving this date closer to the end of the year.  Secretary to write to the Moderator with this request.  However, the most recent response from the Moderator to a ‘phased’ end suggested that the ‘clean break’ was preferable to the URC.  Ministers have to give three months’ notice.

· An Interim Moderator could be appointed by Synod to assist the ‘Call’.  A number of names were put forward and they included Rev David Murfin, Rev Lynne Upsall, Rev Dr David Owen, Rev Chris Gillam, Rev Geoffrey Eynon, Rev Martin Evans, Rev Nanette Lewis-Head – no decision was taken and no-one should be approached.  This to be an agenda item at the Call Group meeting.

· The Moderator should be invited to talk to the Elders.  Secretary to arrange.

9. Governance issues
Martin suggested that all churches in the Pastorate must think carefully about governance issues.  He had asked us to consider, on numerous occasions, the challenging question of how we move forward as a church.  For example, should the Landsker Pastorate be the church and we worship in 6 buildings?  Should we be members of the Landsker Pastorate rather than individual churches?  Should we appoint Elders to the Pastorate?  
It was the feeling of the meeting that it was unlikely changes would be made to governance before writing profiles.
10. Synod Matters

· Martin reminded the meeting of the information in the Synod monthly bulletin.

· Martin reminded those who were expressing negative views about Synod that the best way of effecting change was by attending Synod meetings. 

11. Constitution (to include Trustee issues and Church fees)

Nothing for discussion.
12. Future Events
· Easter – it was agreed to hold an informal meeting on Tuesday 16th February 2021 at 7.30pm to discuss ideas for Easter.

· URC pack had been received by all churches – use in Lent.

· Coffee mornings take place weekly – Martin encouraged more to attend.

· A virtual cheese and wine evening with a quiz was proposed and well received.

· The Sunday phone number will work at any time for a pre-arranged conversation or meeting.
13. Any other business
· The Sunday phone number will work at any time for a pre-arranged conversation or meeting.  Martin encouraged the use of this number.
· Bible Study – Kate interested in starting a course on a Tuesday.  Martin offered the Bible Society course which was ready to go and had been used very successfully prior to lockdown.
· The Elders were reminded that in this time of uncertainty and upheaval it was natural that members were anxious and afraid and we need to be mindful of the support available from the URC.
· Date of the next meetings:-

     Tuesday 11th May 2021 at 7.30pm via Zoom.
                             Easter planning meeting – Tuesday 16th February 2021 at 7.30pm via Zoom. 

Signed………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Date…………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
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